* NEW REPORT AND GUIDANCE AVAILABLE Nov 1st ’07 *

Emerging psychosis and young people: What you need to know.   Guidance to help front line practitioners do a difficult job better
November 1st saw the launch of a new collaboration to secure earlier intervention in psychosis in the very early part of the care pathway. NIMHE (the National Institute for Mental Health) has facilitated the bringing together of expert practitioners from the Royal College of General Practitioners, the Royal College of Psychiatrists and the British Psychological Society to develop this guidance for front-line colleagues.

“The driver for this venture has been a shared belief that young people with emerging psychoses and their families should feel more confident that primary care will integrate with specialist services at the very early and crucial stages of these care pathways.”              

Paul French: Early Intervention Lead, NIMHE North West 

By setting the standard for how practitioners can work together to create smoother pathways to care, this collaboration reflects the partnership working needed on the ground and which can make such a difference to the lives of these young people and their families. 

"This vital initiative, firmly and enthusiastically supported by the Royal College of Psychiatrists, is indicative of a developing and strongly collaborative approach and the erosion of artificial boundaries between primary and secondary, or more aptly, generalist and specialist mental health care."

Dr Roger Banks: Vice President, Royal College of Psychiatrists, 

with the remit for developing the College's links with primary care.

This guidance is underpinned by a more detailed report and summarising fact sheets developed by NIMHE North West and West Midlands.  This discusses how a growing evidence base shows that, by early symptom recognition and flagging up of those with key ‘alert’ indicators, GPs can be critical pathway players in reducing progression to psychosis and mitigating the traumas of later crisis intervention.

“This reminds me of my role in early presentations of certain cancers.  This guidance sets out a different dynamic between generalists and specialists in which earlier GP recognition supports different access routes to a specialist assessment and treatment service; in this case a youth-orientated specialist assessment and psychological treatment service”

Dr Huw Lloyd: Chair, Royal College of General Practitioners Mental Health Group

Paul French (EI), David Shiers (PC), Mark Rayne (EI), NIMHE Programme leads:  Nov 1st

~~ These resources can be viewed or downloaded from 1st November at:

http://www.earlydetection.csip.org.uk 

[or http://www.nimhe.csip.org.uk/~earlydetection] ~~

To request copies of the guidance or the NIMHE report in print, please contact 
Your regional Early Intervention Lead: *** pls insert details here by Region***
~ NAME | email address | phone number… ~

